
Minutes December 12, 2022 
North Iowa Diversity Appreciation Team 

 

The North Iowa Diversity Appreciation Team met in the big room of the Mason City Public 

Library and also Zoomed virtually on Wednesday, December 12, 2022.  Those in attendance 

were Bill Orozco, Diane Murphy, and April Concepcion. No one was in attendance via Zoom. 

 

Bill called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm. It was determined that we had a quorum. 

 

November 9 minutes: Typo on January submission deadline was corrected before Diane 

uploaded the minutes to the NIDAT website. Minutes were accepted after the correction. Diane 

made the motion to accept the minutes and was seconded by Bill. The motion passed. 

 

Treasurer's Report: The balance from November at $7,505.51 remains the same. No bank 

activity. 

 

Website and Facebook update: Website is seeing agenda and minutes uploaded. 

 

Old Business – 

Art and Writing – From e-mails sent by Erica separately on the Art and Writing Contest, Diane 

made a motion to accept the proposed format. April seconded the motion and passed. Diane will 

touch base with Erica to move ahead. 

 

Immigration – NIDAT will continue to check on partners to have resources and contacts 

available with the Lutheran Church. 

 

Ethnic Lunch – Bill plans to start getting letters out to the vendors early. He plans to review that 

the format is still current and checked that it is good to go. Contacting vendors ahead would get 

the event to their calendars early. 

Resources and volunteers will likely keep this event on a weekday and still a lunch program. 

 

New Business – No new business was presented. 

 

Bill called the meeting to adjourn. Motion was made by Diane and seconded by April. The 

motion passed. The meeting ended at 4:59 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

April Concepcion 
 


